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Special Vestry Meeting Minutes
     07/8/21
1. Prayer
Following the Opening Prayer by Fr. Alex, the meeting was called to order.
2. Firewall for 7164 Technology Drive Lease Discussion
Fr. Alex informed the Vestry that after our lease contract was signed, that the City of Frisco responded very quickly regarding our needed Certificate of Occupancy. They told us that there needs to be a firewall installed between our space and PURE’s space (since we are two separate entities) before they can issue the certificate. We got a quote from a reputable and trusted contractor for this that was quoted at $36,189.27. It was Fr. Alex’s opinion that we need to pay for the firewall and have it installed as soon as possible as to not disrupt our services any more than necessary.  

Mark Bellingham informed the Vestry that we no longer have an “out clause” in our signed contract, and we agreed to lease the space “as is”.  The deadline for getting out of our signed lease expired three days before we got the news about the need for a firewall. He said that he believes that PURE was not aware of the need for a firewall before signing the lease contract. He also said that the only other alternative of getting out of our lease (if that is what we want to do) is to file legal action against PURE.  Mark also reminded the Vestry that even with the cost of the firewall, remodel expenses at PURE are still well below what we were willing to pay at other facilities who would need more extensive remodeling. He said that Krisi McCampbell told him that she believed there was only about a 20% chance that PURE might share some of the cost of the firewall with us.  He suggested that maybe after we get moved in, we can ask PURE for compensation for the firewall, either by payment to us (possibly as a charitable contribution) or in a monthly lease rate reduction.
Fr. Andy told the Vestry that giving has been good lately and that the church is operating at a break-even rate.  He also said that he has met with the contractor, Russel Raper, and he seems to be very reasonable and quick to respond to our needs and should be able to get the job done in 2 weeks.

The Vestry then discussed the pros and cons regarding the firewall.  The general consensus was that, even though we are not happy with this big financial hit, we need to accept and pay the charges for the firewall so that we can finally move in as soon as possible with as little disruption as possible.
3. Motion 
A motion was made by Robbie Matamoros and seconded by Dave Cinclair to proceed with the firewall and then talk to PURE about helping us with this expense. Motion unanimously carried.
4. Other News
Fr. Alex informed the Vestry that we just got word from Gina Binyon that St. Phillips Episcopal Church has agreed to let us use their church on Sunday evenings for the next 3 weeks free of charge!  They are just asking us to ask for donations.  Fr. Alex then asked Dave Cinclair to cancel the reservation that we had previously made with Frisco City Hall for 3 weeks at $800 per week.
Mark Bellingham also said that PURE would change all the locks on our lease space for us at no charge.  They also told us that we could pick and choose whatever furniture we want to keep and use of theirs free of charge during our lease.  This will save us a lot of money in furniture purchases or leases.

5. Motiom

A motion was made by Robbie Matamoros and seconded by Dave Cinclair to close the meeting. Motion unanimously carried.
6. Closing Prayer

Margareta Coveney closed in Prayer.
The next regular scheduled meeting will be June 24th, 2021
Respectfully submitted,

Jean Lamm
Clerk of the Vestry
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